Rabbit Mapping
We all recognise the importance of reducing the numbers of rabbits to improve our nature reserve and appreciate the effort put in by all parties during the first eradication program in late 2008 and early 2009. The following list is intended to aid the planning for the follow up program in late 2009; in particular the meeting planned for early October with representatives of both the rangers and the volunteers.

1. There should be a clear division of responsibility between the rangers and volunteers established at the October meeting. There should also be a clear structure for communication. As well as the volunteer area coordinators there should be an overall coordinator to support them and liaise with the rangers.
2. The three areas were not of roughly equal size. Either have 4 or change the boundaries so the southern area isn’t so large. Do this either prior to or at the October meeting.

3. The October meeting should draw up a clear timetable for the field session on the mountain when maps are allocated and burrows demonstrated, the GPS training, the start of mapping. The area coordinators could be determined at this meeting or a little later, but certainly before the field meeting on the mountain. This would give them the opportunity of getting together before the field session.
4. The field session could be organised either by the October meeting or preferably by the area coordinators with rangers’ support. The coordinators could be responsible for publicity. There should be a mobile phone number on the leaflet for contact prior to and especially during the meeting.

5. The October meeting should discuss the content of notices to be put on park gates. (People may have removed ribbons because they didn’t know the purpose because they didn’t approve.)

6. Ideally the mapping should start in November and finish in mid December before the heat of summer and the holidays.

7. The maps were great. (Who made them?) They are useful to allocate areas to volunteers, for marking burrows with crosses and for making larger areas clear. Can the maps of individual area please be blown up to A4 size? This helps volunteers to plan and assess their progress.

8. Everyone should use a GPS device from the beginning. Everyone who needs GPS training should have it, either in small groups or preferably one to one, on the kind of device they will be using.

9. The October meeting should decide which software will be used to record the data. 
